
DECATUR COUNTY COUNCIL 

June 15, 2010

The Decatur County Council opened their June 15, 2010 meeting with the following present; Ernest Gauck, President,
Larry Meyer, Rheadawn Metz, Geneva Hunt, Rose Hellmich, Kenneth Hooten and Kenny Owens.

Mr. Owens moved to approve the May minutes as amended, Mrs. Metz seconded, motion carried.

George Metz – representing Decatur County Cemetery Association provided updated information on the Old Rossburg
Cemetery. Russell Wilhoit is working on Sandcreek Cemetery and Greg Myers is working on Shiloh Cemetery. Mr.
Metz wanted to be sure that Council was still ok with $3,000.00 agreed on at a meeting in September 2009.

Tami Wenning – Assessor asked the Council for guidance on personal property abatement for Indiana Assemblies and
One Solution Logistics. Council Members agreed to not allow the amendment for 09 pay 10 and not allow the 100
percent abatement and to follow the reduction percentage for future years

Mark Mohr – Highway Superintendent presented information on current budgets and how 2010 is digressing. Mr. Mohr
supported his information with handouts for council members to review. Council members agreed to continue to look at
budget numbers in order to help the department get work completed.

Mr. Owens moved to sign Contract with GFC Consultant, Mr. Meyer seconded the motion, motion carried.

With no further business to come before the Council, Mrs. Hellmich made a motion to adjourn, Mr Hooten seconded,
meeting adjourned. 
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